PRINCIPAL AD HOC COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
January 26, 2011

Members Present:  William Price, Beverly Cage, Deborah Silber, Santos Reyes, Sandy Gaw, Rudy Trevino, Raymond Glass II, Brian McDonald, Carol Mosteit, Gloria Nash, Dave Wheat, Daryl Sherman, Nicole Moore, James McSwain, Linda Smith, Gabrielle Coleman, Faye McNeil, Noelia Longoria, Carlotta Brown, Robin Lowe, Hadedh Azaiez, Rita Graves, Steven Gutierrez, Angie Miranda, Norma Perez-Gwynn, Michael McDonough, Beth Bonnette, Lori Leutptow, Mark Smith, Michele Pola, Melinda Garrett, Ann Best, Julie Baker, Sam Sarabia, Dallas Dance, Aggie Alvez, and Sylvia Valverde.

Professional Development Services – Ann Best
Ms. Best reviewed the four key strategies for Professional Development:

1. Effective recruitment and best practices;

2. New teacher appraisal system;

3. Aligned professional development, and

4. Career path and compensation.

The Guiding Principles for Professional Development are:

1. Continuous learning among all teachers;
2. Accessible to all teachers through a variety of delivery methods;

3. Opportunities that are on-going and job-embedded; 

4. Differentiated professional development based on specific needs as identified by teacher performance data; and

5. Aligned to the district strategic direction.

The principals were divided into groups and asked to react to the Guiding Principles and the questions listed on the screen.   The reactions were:

· Like that they are aligned to the district’s strategic direction;

· Staff development needs to be based on the individual school’s needs and not on what the district thinks it needs;

· Develop professional development on benchmark test results;

· “Cookie cutter” professional development opportunities need to be eliminated.  Staff development for LPAC, Dyslexia, etc., that have to be done every year and only have minor changes, can be done online or through a video;

· There are some gaps in the Guiding Principles because they’re too broad and need to be more specific.  They need to be content specific, include pre-requisites, pre-planning , specific requirements, how compensation will be handled, and maintenance of training;
· High value training – Critical Friends and technology;

· Perhaps another principle needs to be added – giving master teachers the opportunity to train teachers at their own school;

· Need more money to pay for substitutes when teachers have to leave campus to attend training.  Also need to have follow-up from the Professional Development department after training has occurred;

· Have training on basic strategies that all teachers should master such as lesson planning, Bloom’s taxonomy, cooperative learning, etc.  We have great resources within our district.  Good teachers that are great on these basic strategies should receive stipends to teach others.  Teachers need to get good at the basics before they receive additional training;
· Summer training is good and we need more of it;

· How can one department monitor the quality of professional development and who will monitor them?

· Have teachers observe other teachers at other schools during the summer;

· Evaluate the ABRAZO program for its effectiveness; and 

· Professional development needs to be done at our own schools for our own individual needs.

Magnet Review – Michele Pola

Dr. Pola announced that over 1500 people attended last night’s meetings on the magnet audit.   

She will re-send the e-mail and form that was sent to the principals so that they can have conversations and meetings with their communities.  Lupita Hinojosa is tracking the information she receives from the schools and parents.  Principals are to send the forms to Lupita upon completion.  

The principals stated that they would like to have the information about the outcome of the magnet program before they start working on their preliminary budgets.  

Dr. Pola mentioned that the 2006 magnet program recommendations are the same as the ones mentioned in the Magnet Schools of America report.  The district will be focusing on these recommendations and principals will be able to provide input on their building capacities, enrollment, etc.  

Concern:  Updates are being put on the web and principals aren’t aware of them so they don’t know how to respond to parents when they’re asked about information they haven’t read.  
Response:  The Expenditure of Funds was requested by the Board and it was placed on the web as well as all funding sources.  E-mails will be sent to principals from Aggie Alvez whenever something is posted and they will be short and quick.  The Subject Line will state “Magnet” so that principals will know it’s information they need to read. 

Concern:  Will there be additional community meetings once decisions have been made?

Response from Dr. Grier:  Possibly.  Rubrics for kids won’t work.  Randomly selecting students to attend magnet schools is the fairest process.  Screening who gets in/out of a magnet school isn’t what magnet programs are about.  It’s about school choice and fairness.  If a school is going to have a magnet program it needs to have space.  The current funding is inequitable and we need to have a more system-wide magnet program.  

Dr. Grier also stated that 92% of HISD teachers would be receiving ASPIRE money and we’re not an Exemplary district.  Why are we rewarding teachers that may not be quality teachers?  Great teachers need to be recognized for great work.  

Concern:  Principals had nothing to do with this process.  Colleagues carry the bad teachers and that’s why they’re getting the bonuses.

Response from Dr. Grier:  We need to include principals and teachers in the process.

Concern:  Are we going to use Reduction in Force (RIF)?
Response:  Yes.  We’ll be following board policy which is based on seniority.  We need to get projections out to the schools to show how the budget will look and the impact it will have on programs and staff.  We will be cutting $20-30 million from central office.  Last year we cut $10 million.  If we cut the budget by $500 per student it will have a severe impact on the schools.  

Ann Best mentioned that the HR Generalists are becoming very familiar with the RIF process to help principals make the best decisions.  

Dr. Grier stated that each principal, along with their SDMC, will decide what their school will look like when they do a RIF.  Principals can’t automatically get rid of a teacher if they’re on a continuing contract because it will have to be honored, but on the other hand they can’t be cutting all probationary teachers just because they’re new to the district.  The RIF will depend on the programs and needs of the school.  

He suggested schools use Title I monies on research-based ways to improve test scores---one-on-one tutoring and cooperative learning.  This is better than an Interventionist or a Literacy Coach.  

Dr. Pola stated that good communication is part of the district’s strategic direction and this includes internal communication.  Principals need to get information before the media and she will send out the PowerPoint presentation that was shown last night.  
She also mentioned that it has been suggested that the district have a standard day when all communication from schools to parents be established.  Send your thoughts and suggestions to her.  

Budget – Melinda Garrett

Ms. Garrett reviewed the handout on the three options to cut $5 billion dollars from the state budget.  She mentioned that the State can use its Rainy Day fund or cash, which will generate millions of dollars by delaying payments by one day in August, but both of these options may not happen.  
The prorated formula ($348 million) is based on wealth.  HISD is wealthy compared to other districts.  The lowest amount ($202 million) is if all districts are cut across the board.  

Some of the proposed cuts include:

· All state grants.  This would include the DATE grant which pays for ASPIRE;

· Pre-kindergarten funding;

· Technology allotments;
· Instructional technologists;

· Online data; and

· Student Success Initiative.

These grants are in addition to the budget.  

The district is looking at three things to fund the budget:  departments, schools and PUA.  It is predicting triple digit budget cuts.

Concern:  This needs to be communicated to the parents and teachers.  Can a DVD be produced so that everyone gets the same information?

Response:  The PTA’s are organizing and we will get a budget packet and a DVD out to the principals.  The document, “Where does our money go?” is on the web and is easy to understand.
Ms. Garret mentioned that the district can do RIFs after April 1st.  She also stated that we will have to make best guess estimates in a couple of weeks.  $100 PUA would cut $21 million out of the budget.  Cuts will be determined by principals based on PUA.

Ms. Garret also mentioned that there will be a legislative meeting tomorrow at 8:30 a.m. with Spring Branch ISD and Cy-Fair ISD here at the HMWESC.  The front page of the web has all the latest budget information.

Concern:  Parents want to know how their school is going to be impacted.  Can we do a scenario of school cuts?  Parents don’t understand random numbers.  If every school could show their parents what they could lose it would be more meaningful to them.  It would be nice to get this soon so that they’ll have time to contact their legislators.
Response:  Yes, we’ll work on it.  

Ms. Garrett mentioned that the district is looking into:

· An Early Notification Plan which would target groups of people that are eligible for retirement.  If they notify the district by X date that they will retire, they would be paid X amount of dollars;  

· A system-wide furlough program.  The district would save $4.5 million for one day;

· A tax increase.  One cent would produce an additional $1 million; and

· Cancel homestead exemption.

Suggestions:

· need to look at loosening termination procedures for early retirement;

· need to get a packet on the RIF policy to discuss it with teachers/staff;

· suspend all the talks about the magnet audit since the budget is a bigger issue.

Concern:  Should we spend the money in our budgets?  Will we be able to carryover funds to buy staff for next year? 

Response:  No discussion has been made on this yet.  It’s a board policy decision and the policy would have to be changed.  Carryover funds can’t be used for staff.

Concern:  How much does transportation cost?

Response:  $42 million.  $16 million is spent on magnet transportation and the rest is used for those students that live two or more miles from the school and for special education students.  

Concern:  Will bilingual stipends be paid?

Response:  We will meet on Friday to look at all stipend payments.  

Concern:  There are a lot of hidden costs on assessments – printing, ink, etc. 

Response:  Looking at all of that and at the Stanford administration, which costs $3 million.

Concern:  Has the state looked at suspending assessments?  Parents need to know how much it costs.

Response:  None of this is on the table.

Concern:  Are charter schools being affected?

Response:  Yes because they get funding from the state.  Our internal charters will also be impacted.  Higher education is also being affected by the state budget cuts.

Ms. Garrett stated that she will send out a list of all online subscriptions for feedback to see if we need them.

The meeting adjourned at 11:15 a.m.  The next meeting will be held on February 23, 2011, at 8:30 a.m.

